Parks & Recreation Department
[image: ] Dedham Recreation Center
269 Common Street
781-751-9250

Anthony Mucciaccio Pool
1 Recreation Road
781-461-5991
Robert Stanley
Director

Debra Anderson
Assistant & Program Director

Tracey White
Administrative Assistant 







November 9, 2020

Virtual Meeting via : Zoom

Present:   						      Absent
Tye Donahue- Chairman					
Lisa Moran – Vice Chairman					 
Chuck Dello Iacono
Jonathan Briggs
A. O’Connell
Robert Stanley – Director 
 Debra Anderson – Asst. Director
Tracey White –   Assistant to the Director

Chairman Donahue opened the meeting by reading the Governors statement:

Due to the ongoing COVID-19 Pandemic and State of Emergency, on March 12, 2020, Governor Baker issued an Executive Order Temporarily Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A sec. 20. Pursuant to the Order, public bodies are temporarily relieved from the Open Meeting Law’s requirement that meetings be held in public places, open and physically accessible to the public, so long as measures are taken to ensure public access to the bodies' deliberations "through adequate, alternative means."

Roll Call Attendance:
L. Moran stated present
C. Dello Iacono stated present
 J. Briggs stated present 
Chairman Donahue stated present
Public Comment 
None
Minutes	
Motion by L. Moran to accept the October 2020 Minutes with a second by C. Dello Iacono, 
Roll call vote 
J. Briggs – yes
L. Moran – yes
C. Dello Iacono – yes
A. O’Connell - abstain 
Chairman Donahue – yes
Motion passed
Amended - DPW Director Storage of snow at parks
Department of Public Works Director J. Flanagan requested to use the Parking lots at Memorial Park & Rustcraft Field Complex as a snow Farm, in case of the need arises due to excessive snow. The Parking Lots will be cleaned and swept at the end of the snow season
J. Briggs asked if one was used and filled and then use the other parking lot
J. Flanagan answered that both are used at the same time, depending on area that is closest, though High Street is the main Snow Farm area 
L. Moran asked if there would any new procedures
J. Flanagan answered no, it would be the same as in years past
C. Dello Iacono stated he appreciates all the work that is done by the Director of the DPW, and that repairs and cleaning areas are done, and working with the Conservation Department. He also stated that he would like to amend the request to include the Dolan Center and Strier Property, if needed for an emergency.
J. Flanagan stated that there is no access point to Striar, so that would not be feasible. If we were to use Dolan Center, we would always ask permission.
Chairman Donahue thanked DPW Director for attending the meeting
Motion made by C. Dello Iacono to allow DPW to use Memorial Parking lot and Rustcraft parking lot, as needed to store snow, with a second by A. O’Connell 
Roll Call Vote
L. Moran voted yes
J. Briggs voted yes
C. Dello Iacono voted yes
A. O’Connell voted yes
Chairman Donahue voted yes
J. Briggs stated about the Canoe/Kayak racks, he would like to introduce:
Brendan Stamm introduced himself as a Life Scout with Troop One Dedham, who is an Eagle Scout hopeful, who has to submit a proposal for a Service Project to attain the title. Once approved he can work on the project and along with a few other requirements will then be named as an Eagle Scout. 
J. Briggs stated that the timeline will work out well to help with the project, there will be meetings with the Board of Selectman and Conservation, where they will work with Brendan, who will attend meetings and present at those meetings.
Chairman Donahue stated that being an Eagle Scout is a big deal and thanked him for his work on this project.
L. Moran asked what grade he was in and thanked him for working on this project
C. Dello Iacono, stated that looked forward to the project and thanked him for taking on this project
William B. Gould Park
Brian Keaney and former Parks & Recreation Commissioner Dan Hart returned before the Board and stated that they had received over one hundred responses regarding the naming of the Passive Park in honor of William G. Gould. The Commissioners at a prior meeting, had requested that they get a bigger sampling of interest in the project. They then introduced Professor William G. Gould IV, the Great Grandson of Willian G. Gould. Professor Gould thanked D. Hart & B. Keaney for the efforts that they have done, for the honor of naming the Park after W.G. Gould. He shared stories of his Great Grandfather and his time spent in Dedham. He stated that the Gould family is honored and thrilled for this consideration and asked that possibly the summer of 2021 would be a great time for the unveiling celebration.
L. Moran thanked Professor Gould for his heartfelt letter and stated that she is 100% behind the project.
C. Dello Iacono thanked Professor Gould for his sharing his stories and is looking forward to reading the book, he stated that he has much respect for Veterans and is 100% behind the naming of the park in honor of W.G. Gould.
J. Briggs stated that he is proud to be involved with this great project and thanked D. Hart & B. Keaney for their efforts and for bringing the idea to the Parks & Recreation Commission.
Chairman Donahue stated that it is an incredible story of the life of Mr. Gould.
L. Moran stated that Mr. Gould was a special man, and it has been wonderful to learn about his life and accomplishments.
C. Dello Iacono stated that it would be an honor to make a motion to rename the East Dedham Passive Park to William G. Gould Memorial Park.
Discussion – J. Briggs stated that the Commission does not have a Policy on naming of parks, and asked if there was any other authoritative Board that would need to be involved.\
C. Dello Iacono answered that the Commision has named Flag Poles in honor of residents, and that the Board has naming rights to properties that they are responsible for.
Director Stanley and former Commissioner Hart agreed with C. Dello Iacono.
J. Briggs made a second to the motion and a roll call vote was taken.
L. Moran voted YES
A.O’ Connell voted yes
J. Briggs voted yes
C. Dello Iacono honored to vote yes
Chairman Donahue voted yes and thanked Professor Gould IV for attending the meeting 
B. Keaney thanked the Commissioners 
A, O’Connell asked if there was anything that they have now as far as a plaque or statue
B. Keaney stated that maybe in a year or so
L. Moran stated she would be willing to assist
C. Dello Iacono stated he appreciated the wonderful letter on behalf of this project for near and far
Code of Conduct
A. O’Connell stated that at the last Board of Selectman the Code of Conduct was passed and sent to Town Council to get an opinion
L. Moran asked who the Judge & Jury would be, and what are the ramifications, she stated that she felt she was responsible to the voters
A. O’Connell stated that it was a Personal Commitment and that it was a lot of common sense and that it was just a commitment to remember what we are elected for
L. Moran stated that she felt that she took an Oath when she was sworn into office
A. O’Connell stated that it is just a reminder to us 
J. Briggs stated that he has no issue with a reaffirmation, however he agreed with L. Moran that we should already be doing this.
C. Dello Iacono stated that every three years we can be voted in or out by the voters of the Town and he does not feel the need, and asked how does this help?
A. O’Connell stated it helps in communications, these are for voters to know, and that it is important to set standards 
C. Dello Iacono stated that is a campaign promise and that elected officials work for the residents of Dedham, does not feel it is necessary 
A. O’Connell stated that she respectfully disagreed 
J. Briggs stated that C. Dello Iacono has a point about the verbiage and that he would like to look at the verbiage before it goes to Town Counsel 
L. Moran asked if this would go to Town Meeting Members
A. O’Connell answered that she was unsure who the Code of Conduct would go to
L. Moran stated that if all Board where to agree to this then it should go to Town Meeting Members as well
Chairman Donahue stated that more work may need to be done on the verbiage
A.O’Connell stated that she will bring to the Board again
Parks & Recreation Policy Subcommittees
Chairman Donahue stated that the Policies have not been addressed in a long time, and this is a good time to address and look at policies, such as Dogs in Parks and the Town has a Leash Law bylaw, maybe combine policies and add better policies, and run by Town Counsel
A. O’Connell asked how to access these policies and she has never seen this book
C. Dello Iacono stated that it used to be the Vice Chair. That used to hold this book
Director Stanley stated that he has a binder with policies, there are internal & external policies. Personnel policies are not posted, external polices, some are on the website 
L. Moran stated that she would like to be on the Policy Committee as she is only on one Sub Committee, 
A. O’Connell stated she would also like to be on the Sub Committee on Policies
Chairman Donahue stated that this should be one of the Director Goals 
C. Dello Iacono stated that the Director should also be on the Committee
Motion to have Director on Policy Sub Committee with L. Moran & A. O’Connell by J. Briggs with a second by C. Dello Iacono 
Roll Call Vote
L. Moran yes
A. O’Connell yes
J. Briggs yes
C. Dello Iacono yes 
Chairman Donahue yes
Motion passed
Dog Park Committee
C. Dello Iacono thanked Nancy Baker for her continued assistance and support and then stated that after communicating with Assist Town Manager, Nancy Baker he was made aware that there would be a thirty-day posting notifying the residents of the intent to have a posting for possible candidate to be aware of the positions and then there would be a ten-day posting for candidates to send in an interest to be appointed to the Committee 
Directors Report
· Last week of field use, there has been a lot of tweaking of schedules due to changes in State rules
· Beginning to winterize the irrigation and concession stands, and working with facilities
· Pool 
· Window Project was to begin today and will be about three- or four-week process
· HVAC to be done, pool to be drained and cleaned
· Possible Open House when pool reopens – March or April
· Met with engineers regarding the roof at the Dolan Center, will go out to bid, work to be to begin about the end of March, will not have to close the building, it will be a three-four-week project
Assistant Director stated that while that work is being done the kitchenette area will be renovated to bring up to standard and Codes 
L. Moran asked about the storage containers at the Pool
Director answered that the work was to start on the 9th for the windows so that is most likely for that project, he will check tomorrow 
C. Dello Iacono asked regarding the winterizing of the irrigation systems, and that the misting station was still turned on at Gonzalez Field 
Director stated that all irrigation is shut off at this point, Gonzalez concession stand stays on because it is kept at 40 degrees 
Motion to accept the Directors Report by C. Dello Iacono, with a second by L. Moran
Roll Call Vote
A. O’Connell voted yes
J. Briggs voted yes
L. Moran voted yes
C. Dello Iacono voted yes
Chairman Donahue voted yes
Motion passed
Asst. Directors Report
· Tiny Tikes Program for three- to five-year-old children, and that there are two classes
· Karate has been running
· Gymnastics started three weeks ago
· Council on Aging has been using the Dolan Center for Yoga
· Kids Cooking Class
· Dance will be starting soon, have hired a new teacher
· Calls from Santa registrations are coming in, not sure of exact number about 150
J. Briggs asked that reminder emails be sent regarding Santa calls 
C. Dello Iacono stated that he is looking forward to making the calls
L. Moran 
L. Moran stated that surrounding Towns seem to have more available programs, and asked if there was more that we could be doing, it seems we are lacking in programing, and is fearful of losing people to other programs & organizations 
D. Anderson stated they are not allowed to have drop in programs
L. Moran stated that she has sent ideas via email to the Assistant Director
D. Anderson stated that she has not received emails
L. Moran stated that the Department needs to do more and that she is willing to assist, we need to find ways to make activities work
D. Anderson stated that she will look into ideas if they are sent to her
Chairman Donahue stated that it is encouraging to hear programs 
J. Briggs made a motion to accept the Assist Directors Report, with a second from C. Dello Iacono
Roll Call vote
A. O’Connell voted yes
L. Moran voted yes
C. Dello Iacono voted yes
J. Briggs voted yes
Chairman Donahue voted yes
Old Business	
None
New Business	
C. Dello Iacono asked about having email addresses for the Commissioners
L. Moran asked if they could have Gmail addresses
C. Dello Iacono answered that he had tried that
J. Briggs stated that he is not a fan of having another email address, however possibly look into having Google emails
Chairman Donahue asked about future dates for meetings, after discussion, it was decided that December 7, 2020 would be the next meeting and that there would be two meetings in January 
Motion to adjourn by C. Dello Iacono with a second by J. Briggs
Roll Call vote
A. O’Connell voted yes
L. Moran voted yes
C. Dello Iacono voted yes
J. Briggs voted yes
Chairman Donahue voted yes
Meeting adjourned 
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